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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2007-12: Change in Imputed Income for non-IRS Dependents


On November 29, 2007, the Governor signed a law that affects the Massachusetts income tax treatment of employer-provided health insurance coverage. The law is in effect for taxable years beginning on or after January 1, 2007.

 

Without this new law, faculty and staff who covered certain “non-IRS dependents” under their Group Insurance Commission health insurance plans would be required to pay both Federal and Massachusetts income tax on a portion of the health insurance premiums, by having the value attributed to the non-qualified individual(s) “imputed” to their income before any withholdings (i.e. added to their taxable gross).  The new law excludes the value attributed to the non-qualified individuals from Massachusetts taxable income.  The law does not affect Federal income tax.

 

For some faculty and staff, the imputed income referred to above had already been included in their Massachusetts wages in one or more paychecks during 2007.  These amounts will NOT be included in Massachusetts wages reported on their 2007 W-2 form.  Although the university will not refund the Massachusetts withholding taxes attributable to this imputed income, any withholding taxes will be reported as taxes paid on the W-2 form (and will be credited on their state tax returns).
For additional information about covering non-IRS qualified dependents on policies administered by the Group Insurance Commission visit www.mass.gov/gic/dependent19qanda.html.  If you have any questions, please contact the Payroll Manager Amy Chin at amy.chin@umb.edu. 
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